
 
 
 
 
 
 

City of Portsmouth 
Portsmouth, New Hampshire 
Department of Public Works 

 
NEW CASTLE AVENUE AND MARCY STREET SIDEWALK PROJECT 

 
INVITATION TO BID  

 
Sealed bid proposals, plainly marked, New Castle Avenue and Marcy Street Sidewalk Project, Bid Proposal 
#03-08 on the outside of the mailing envelope as well as the sealed bid envelope, addressed to the 
Finance/Purchasing Department, City Hall, 1 Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, New Hampshire, 03801, will be 
accepted until August 15, 2007 at 2:30 p.m., at which time all bids will be publicly opened and read aloud.  
 
This project consists of the removal and replacement of the sidewalks on New Castle Avenue and Marcy Street.  
The project includes brick sidewalks with concrete handicap ramps.  Also included is the installation of granite 
curbs and street signs and markings.  
 
Completion date will be 45 calendar days from the date of the Notice to Proceed. Liquidated damages shall be 
assessed at $100.00 per day. 
 
The General Contractor for this project must be Pre-qualified with NHDOT for either Site or Road Construction 
work.   
 
Bidders must determine the quantities of work required and the conditions under which the work will be performed. 
 
Bid Specifications may be obtained from the Finance/Purchasing Department on the third floor at the above address, 
on-line at www.cityofportsmouth.com, or by calling the Purchasing Coordinator at 603-610-7227.   
 
The City reserves the right, after bid opening and prior to award of the contract, to modify the amount of the work in 
the event that bids exceed budgeted amounts.   The City of Portsmouth further reserves the right to reject any or all 
bids, to waive technical or legal deficiencies, to re-bid, and to accept any bid that it may deem to be in the best 
interest of the City. 
 
Each Bidder shall furnish a bid security in the amount of ten percent (10%) of the bid. The Bid Security may be in 
the form of a certified check or a bid bond executed by a surety company authorized to do business in the State of 
New Hampshire, made payable to the City of Portsmouth, N.H. 
 
Questions may be directed to and specifications may be obtained from the Finance/Purchasing Department on the 
third floor at the above address, or by calling the Purchasing Coordinator at 603-610-7227. 


